
 

 
 

   
 
 
Public Meeting Minutes 

 

Joint Review Committee 
Study Session Minutes 

May 4, 2022 
Held in Council Chambers 

31 East Fifth Street, Tempe, Arizona 
and Virtually via Cisco WebEx 

5:45 p.m. 
 

Members Present  
Ross Robb, Chair – Chair / Tempe Representative 
Ken Lufkin, Vice Chair / ASU Representative  
Bill Johns, ASU Representative (Alternate) 
Michael Burke, Joint Tempe/ASU 
Scott Sumners, Tempe Representative  
Jason Comer, Tempe Representative 
 

Staff Present 
Ryan Levesque, Deputy Director 
Suparna Dasgupta, Principal Planner 
Karen Stovall, Senior Planner 
Joanna Barry, Administrative Assistant II 
 

Members Absent 
Nichol Luoma, ASU Representative 
Rudy Bellavia, ASU Representative 
Alex Kohnen, ASU Representative 
Philip Horton, Joint Tempe/ASU (Alternate) 
Brian Baehr, Tempe Representative (Alternate) 
David Fackler, Tempe Representative (Alternate) 

Guests 
Manjula Vaz, Gammage & Burnham PLC 
Joel Duenas, Belshaw Mulholland Architects, Inc. 
Brian Kearney, Catellus  

 
Meeting started:   5:45 p.m.   
 
1) Review of May 4, 2022 Regular Meeting Agenda 

 
2) Tempe Tomorrow: General Plan 2050 

The Committee to select two members to represent the Joint Review Committee on the Technical Advisory Group 
 
Suparna Dasgupta, Principal Planner, advised the Committee of the role the selected members would perform 
on the Technical Advisory Group, and the anticipated time commitment involved. 
 
The greatest input for the General Plan 2050 will come from the public, so there are two main advisory groups 
that are going to participate on a monthly meeting basis.  These meetings will be held in the evenings and be 
about one and half hours in length.  They will be in person, and there is also virtual option available.    
 
There is a citizen advisory committee as well as the technical advisory committee.  The Technical Advisory 
Group will mostly consist of the boards and commissions that are involved in the City’s development process, to 
provide technical advice on what the residents would like to see.  The City is hoping to have two members from 
each board and commission, so at least one member can participate and rotate with the other member as an 
alternate, if needed.  The idea is for those two members to then bring the items/discussions back to the other 
members of the committee to provide updates and get feedback to take back to the larger group.  MAG, 
Maricopa County, and ASU will also be involved in the Technical Advisory Group.  Ambika Adhikari, Principal 
Planner, and Shauna Warner, Neighborhood Services Director, will be taking the lead on this process. 



JOINT REVIEW COMMITTEE  
STUDY SESSION MINUTES 
May 4, 2022  2 
 
 

  

Chair Robb advised that he had discussed this with Vice Chair Lufkin, and they are proposing that they both 
serve as the representatives.  There was no objection from the rest of the Committee on this proposal.  Ms. 
Dasgupta advised that other members can participate also, since there will also be public meetings.  
 

 
Meeting adjourned:  5:54 p.m. 
 
Prepared by: Joanna Barry, Administrative Assistant II 

 
 
Reviewed by: Suparna Dasgupta 
Principal Planner, Community Development 
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